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Mr. Steve Werner 
Vice President 
American Land & Leisure 
747 East 1000 South 
Orem, UT 84097 
 
Dear Mr. Werner: 

We have selected your application for operation and maintenance of the campgrounds located on 
the Salt Lake, Heber-Kamas, Evanston-Mountain View, Ogden and Logan Ranger Districts of 
the Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest, as identified in the “Prospectus for Campground and 
Related Granger -Thye Concessions”, dated August, 2008.  If you have any questions about this 
decision, please feel free to contact me.  
 
Within 30 Days of the receipt of this letter, please submit the following information so that we 
may issue the special use permit (Section V, page 59 of the prospectus): 
 

 A final annual operating plan containing all the items included in the initial annual 
operating plan submitted in he response to the prospectus. 

 An annual Granger-Thye fee offset agreement.  
 Documentation of required liability and property insurance. 
 Documentation of bonding 
 Required deposits and advance payments (see Appendix 4 of the prospectus and FS-

2700-4h Special Use Permit, clause IV.C.s). 
 Documentation that utility services have been obtained in the name of your company. 
 A state business licensed and any other required federal, state or local certifications or 

licenses. 
 

In addition, please forward form FS-6500-25, Request for Verification (Appendix 18 of the 
prospectus), to your bank or lending institution, with the request that they transmit the form 
directly to the Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest, Attention Karen Schroyer, 88 West 100 
North, Provo, Utah 84601.  A copy of the form is attached.  
 
Please submit all other required documents to the permit administrator, Karen Schroyer, at the 
address above.  For more information, contact Karen at 801-342-5150.  She will work with you 
to begin scheduling commencement of your operations. 
 
This selection decision is subject to administrative appeal under 36 CFR part 251, Subpart C. An 
administrative appeal of this decision must be filed with the Regional Forester Harv Forsgren, 
USDA forest Service Intermountain Region, 324 25th Street, Ogden, UT 84401 within 45 Days 



 

 

from the date of this decision.  A copy of the appeal must be filed simultaneously with me at 88 
West 100 North, Provo, Utah 84601. 
 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 

/s/ Brian Ferebee   
BRIAN FEREBEE   
Forest Supervisor   
 
cc:  John Beckley 
Larry C Lucas    


